To IMU Adhering Organisations

Dear Colleagues,

The present Executive Committee of the ICMI is in office since January 1st, 2013, and it will be replaced in January 1st, 2017. As established by the Statutes of the International Mathematical Union¹, effective since 2006, the procedures for election of the Executive Committee of the ICMI have started in the last months. The present step consists of collecting nominations from the ICMI community through the Adhering Organizations and the Country Member Representatives. Thus we hereby invite you to send your nominations for each of the following positions: President, Secretary-General, Vice-Presidents, and Members-at-Large. Each Adhering Organisation may submit only one name for each of the positions of President and Secretary-General of ICMI. All submissions should be sent via e-mail or regular mail to Professor Gilah Leder, the appointed Chair of the Nomination Committee, to gilah.leder@monash.edu. All submissions should state in what capacity the nominator is submitting his/her proposal (Chair of Adhering Organization, Chair of a National Committee, etc.). Each nomination must be accompanied by the proposed candidate's CV and by a declaration of willingness to serve if elected. The nominations for President and Secretary-General must be received by April 1st, 2015, and the nominations for the other positions must be received by June 1st, 2015. Only organisations from Member Countries are eligible to submit nominations.

I thank you in advance for your collaboration on these and other ICMI related matters. With very best wishes for a Happy 2015,

Abraham Arcavi ICMI Secretary-General

 $^{^{\}mathbf{1}}$ For details of the procedures, please see